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Commodores Report
The new, formal programmes are out now so get hold of Phil (Membership) if you have not got one.  Rob (Secretary) has done a good job to get this published.  I have asked him also to send it out by email.

I said at the beginning of my tenure that this was going to be a Fun and Boating year. So far, so good.  What a successful Easter cruise to Windsor: eleven boats out and plenty of activities, all organised by Rear Commodore Rob – well done Rob.  See Jan’s article below for all the intriguing details (I deny everything!!).  Rob is now planning the summer up-river cruise; starting from the club house on 4th July and returning on the 18th, in time for those in the TSCC to drop off at Hurley for the start of their programme on the 16th: no excuse then for not joining in.  By the way, don’t forget to put the Flukey in your diaries; taking part over 2 days (25th and 26th July).  This promises to be a great event, supporting your team and taking part in the games evening challenge against other invited clubs.

Rob is also planning a new boat handling competition for us; quite easy to do and for a new trophy – The Ashes Trophy.  This trophy contains the remnants from the fire of the old trophies and, as such, does not sit with the club’s previously prescribed competition rules: totally new, less onerous and for a crew of 2 so that we can all take part. Watch out for the date.  The committee has agreed that Rob should purchase VHF 2-way radios for use at such events as competitions and the Vets visit.

I have heard that the ATYC Rally this year (26th to 31st August) will take place at Surbiton (Queen’s Promenade).  Let’s make a good club showing for this.

Bob (Rear Commodore, Tidal) is dealing with the Dunkirk crossing and I believe has 10 club boats going.  He is also planning a downriver cruise for later in the year.

You will see published in this newsletter the Byelaws.  Firstly, it is a requirement of the club rules that immediately after the AGM the Byelaws are reviewed by committee and published in the newsletter.  Secondly, the BLs were out of date and required an amount of updating because a number of (much) earlier approved amendments had not been implemented.  You do need to read them.

Leslie (Vice Commodore) has narrowed the choice of venue from your poll returns for the November away weekend; the overwhelming choice was for The New Forest area (Lyndhurst and Brockenhurst).  At the moment Leslie is trying to get costs together and is waiting for figures from a number of hotels.  As soon as she has the information we will make an assessment of the overall costs.

Phil (Membership) has reported a loss of 3 members and a gain of 4 – one of them being Phil’s Mum, Glwadys (at 101 years) who is now a full member.  A notable resignation is Pat Borsboom, who, according to the records, joined in 1972.

Have you looked at the club’s Facebook page recently because Gavin has now entered some event photos.  If you have anything of interest to put on the site, please let Gavin know (contact details behind the bar).

And finally, there was a successful Work Party on Saturday (18th), with over 20 members pitching in.  A great deal of work was achieved and I think Jim H was pleased with the outcome (well, I didn’t hear him complain),   Thank you very much to everyone who took part.
 
Jim Pothecary. 


	

	EASTER CRUISE TO WINDSOR
2nd - 6th APRIL 2015

Thursday, arrived at Windsor about 3.20 to find Terry and Mandy waiting to take our ropes.  After mooring up on the Island and taking Brody to do her business as she had been sat crossed legged since Old Windsor, we all decided to take a walk to see if any other boats from Weybridge had arrived, only to see our commodore Jim coming towards us. ”Jim have you been up all night not shaven and looking rather grumpy”.   He replied, “I’m moored up at the Brocas, are you staying here“?  “Yes”, we all replied, which made him even more grumpy.  We finally persuaded him to bring his boat down with us.  Terry even offered to take him back by boat.  “No”, he said.  I like walking and off he went.

The rest of the afternoon was spent on Mandy and Terry’s boat telling a few boating stories, which of course we all have, but after a glass of wine they all sounded so much more hilarious and of course Jim was looking a lot better by this time.

Mandy booked a table for five at Browns restaurant for our evening meal. The food was very good; so good in fact that we had to stop Jim licking his plate.  He tells us that he does it all the time when he on his own.

Friday afternoon was spent shuffling boats to and fro to make room for the rest of the Weybridge Mariners that were on their way down.  “Bring a dish” was planned for the gazebo: Five o’clock, pouring with rain and still no gazebo in sight. More wine more water and still no gazebo, so Brian and Sue very kindly offered to have everyone on their boat Bibi.  Well, what a fabulous night, food and wine, a good old sing song and plenty of entertainment by Mandy and Wendy pole dancing.  I have got some photos but both threatened me if I put them to print.  I don’t remember much more except that John McPhee left early feeling a bit unwell.  I can’t think why as he only had four large glasses of water on our boat just before 6 o’clock.

Saturday morning where has the time gone?  All doing our own thing, swimming, shopping, sleeping, boat cleaning: well, not a lot of boat cleaning.
 
We went out in groups for dinner before going to the theatre.  Some stayed and cooked on their boats.  Mandy, Terry, Ann and Mike went off  to Weatherspoon’s, Wendy, John, Alf, Teresa, Jim and I (Jim looking very smart in the club tie) went back to Browns for another lovely meal.

John and Alf went back to Russell’s boat afterwards, where I’m told they had quite a good evening !   The rest of us met up at the Theatre to see Chess. The general consensus was that the show was a little amateurish, but we all made the most of it.
 
Easter Sunday and Mandy came round with a basket full of Easter eggs for everyone and Lesley was handing out home make cake, which was delicious. Most of us spent the rest of the morning in town before getting ready to go out to the Waterman’s in the evening.
 
Joy and Harvey decided to take their boat down and moored up just the other side of Windsor Bridge. Some of us cadged a lift whilst the others decided to walk.  When we arrived at the Waterman’s, two tables had been set up for us, so we all took our seats and waited for the waitress to take our orders.  Chris and Su and Heather and Frank had joined us by this time and it was so lovely that they had come.  The food was very good indeed, from roast to ham and chips. Then it came to pudding time and Elaine came round with the bill board, not quite sure what she was doing with it at times, but she never stopped laughing, and neither did we, but unfortunately by the time she had gone round to everyone the kitchen was closed so no pudding, but we all had such a great time it really did not matter.
 
Monday morning, the sun is shining and the boats are starting to make their way back to their moorings.
 
Many thanks Rob for organizing such a great weekend, we all enjoyed it.  Thoroughly well done,  and well done to our commodore Jim for being such a good sport.

Jan Lucas
 
The boats attending: Kalipso, Rude Knot Too, Weather Or Knot, Bibi, China Rose, Farrington Lady, Gowie, Harveys Joy, Lady Redmac, Mirabella and Myownie. 
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Dates for your diary ... 
MAY
Sunday           10th May     Commodore's Meet & Greet, and lunch
Saturday         16th May     Private Birthday Party (member)
Thursday         21st May    75th Anniversary cruise to Dunkirk


JUNE
 
Sat/Sun          13/14th June Flukey competition at WMC and games weekend 
Saturday         20st June     Mid-Summer Ball
BYE-LAWS OF THE WEYBRIDGE MARINERS’ CLUB LIMITED
- March 2015 
· Members’ contact details including boat names to be maintained by Membership Secretary.

· Members’ contact details are to be listed and displayed in the Clubhouse unless a member has specifically asked for their details not to be shown.

· The Club history, photos etc to be kept for information of members.

· Founders’ Names Board to be maintained and displayed.

· Almanac to be purchased annually for members’ reference.

· A Suggestion Box to be kept in the entrance lobby to be opened at each meeting of the Management Committee and the Secretary to respond in writing to contributors.

· Treasurer can spend up to £250 before committee approval is needed.

Bar 
· Normal bar opening hours are :          Friday:           19.30 - 23.00  
                                                            Sunday:         12.30 - 14.30
                                                            Functions:      19.00 - 23.30

· Only drinks purchased at the bar to be consumed on the premises

· Corkage to be charged on drinks not purchased from the bar

· No drinks to be served after 12.00 pm except on New Year’s Eve..



Health & Safety 
· Members to acquaint their guests with the fire evacuation procedure as displayed on the notice board in the lobby.

· Fire exits to be kept clear at all times.

· Fire and Health and Safety Regulations to be complied with and records kept of all inspections, risk assessments, alarm tests and drills.

· All committee members to be shown escape routes, working of alarm, cut off points for gas, electricity and water.

· A fire safety announcement will be made at the commencement of each event.

 Use of Clubhouse 
· Centre doors to be used for access to the balcony, not the Fire Doors on either side.

· Dogs to be kept under strict control and not be allowed to be a nuisance to other people.

· Members and visitors may be charged for food and/or entertainment at the discretion of the committee.

· Members and their guests will be liable for the cost of functions once booked unless cancelled within two days of the function. If the payment is not made, the member(s) may be asked to pay in advance for future functions.

· No drinks to be taken on to the dance floor.

· Shoes with metal heels not to be worn on the dance floor.

· Decorations to be approved and no adhesives used.

· Music volume to be controlled and reduced if requested.

· Music to be powered by the outlets on the left hand wall (looking towards the river) and switched off by 11.30 pm, except on New Year’s Eve.

· Maximum of 120 people at any event.



Galley 
· All items used to be cleaned and put away where they were taken from and the galley left clean and tidy.

· Rubbish to be removed and not left on premises overnight.

· Children and dogs are not to be allowed in the galley.

Balcony 
· Children to be accompanied by an adult on the balcony at all times.

· Music and/or dancing not to be allowed on the balcony.

· Discarded cigarette ends to be placed in the containers provided not thrown over balcony.

Leaving the Premises 
· Premises to be vacated by 12.30 am except on New Year’s Eve.

· Tables and chairs to be put away and the clubhouse and bar left clean and tidy.

· All rubbish to be removed from the premises.

Moorings 
· Use of vacant moorings to be authorised by the Management Committee.

RELEVANT CLUB CONTACTS

Please see your Membership Card, e-mail or hardcopy of Newsletter for details.
 
Maintenance                   Jim Hamments        
                                                                        
 
Bar                                  John McPhee           
                                                                        
 
                                        Alf Lucas                  
                                                                     
 
Chandlery                        Ann Fowler              
Moorings Management    Maggie Barton        
                                                                        
 
Kitchen                             Jan Lucas               
                                                                         
 
Garden                              Lesley Hamments  
                                                                         l
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For those members living along the Thames, or in a flood-risk area...
Press Release from “ThamesAwash” 13/02/2015
Philip Hammond Confirms The RTS Has Reached Funding “Tipping Point”

Thames Valley Flooding Envoy Philip Hammond met ThamesAwash and local MP Adam Afriyi again today to to address ongoing concerns over the funding of the £300m River Thames Scheme (RTS) from Datchet down to Teddington.
Following the Chancellor’s addition of £60m to the funding pot in the autumn, the public have received little reassurance that the 7 local councils will now step up to fill the remaining £52m required in order to protect over 15000 residents and businesses in the Thames Valley.
 
Mr Hammond was adamant that the scheme had now reached its ‘tipping point’ and that the momentum was unstoppable. 
 
He said “I understand some local councillors hold a point of principle that this should be a centrally funded scheme but the principle of Partnership Funding is well established and must be fair to all parties.  What councillor is going to stand in the way of a  £300m strategic infrastructure investment that benefits so many.”
 
When pressed about the risk to the scheme from the for the coming election, Mr Hammond reassured ThamesAwash that the original 53% of project cost (around £155m) plus the additional £60m in 2021 were protected or ring-fenced funds.  Adam Afriyi  added “In my 12 years in politics, if any project looked likely to progress, this will go ahead”
 
As a local MP for Spelthorne and Weighbridge, Mr Hammond knows all too well how difficult it is for the boroughs but the amount of funding still to find, split between 7 councils and spread over the duration of the project, equates to less than £1m each p.a. 
 
Whilst some of the required capital may be raised through council tax, there is significant  potential to recoup funds from Local Enterprise, beneficiary business, infrastructure operators and utilities like Thames Water, who will need ultimately to clear that through OFWAT.
 
David Murphy of the Environment Agency (EA) in a later meeting said “The councils are already contributing to the funding of RTS Phase 1 which allows us to invest in high quality modelling and environmental studies as well as re-engineering some of the lower weirs which create pinch-points”
 
A recent agreement by the councils on the planning mechanism means that a single authority will propose the plan with the support of others, and call in the Secretary of State to speed the approval.   (needs rewording)
 
ThamesAwash Chairman Chris Bertram summarised “ We began to turn the corner today.  Although there are a number of challenges ahead, at least the RTS scheme has now achieved the status of an ongoing, funded project. To all those concerned with their personal safety, property values, insurance and other flood-related threats, it’s perhaps the end of the beginning, but let’s not forget that it’s statistically at least 2 more flood events away so we must keep the pressure on.”
 
“We will be continuing to lobby on behalf of all those affected to ensure that the scheme is of benefit to all, is designed and operated in an optimal fashion and is completed as quickly as possible”
 
In addition to his not-inconsiderable day-job, we appreciate that Mr Hammond has consistently supported the local community efforts to progress the flood-relief agenda, and Mr Afriyi has also pledged to step up his contributions.
 
ThamesAwash will be reporting shortly on the all-important planning, design and implementation timetables and the ongoing modelling and environmental studies.

Ends.

Notes on ThamesAwash
 
Flood pressure group ThamesAwash which already represents nearly 3000 people is campaigning for a resolution to the £51.4m funding gap and an acceleration of the RTS.
 
The RTS is a series of channels and improvements from Datchet to Teddington, designed to reduce the risk of future Thames river flooding. It has been on the drawing board awaiting funding since 2003.
 
“ThamesAwash is appealing to everyone affected from Datchet down to Teddington to register their support. Over 2,000 people have already but it’s imperative that everyone interested registers with the site
  
ThamesAwash registration is:   http://thamesawash.com/register.aspx
 Ends
 
General press enquiries:  press@thamesawash.com
Twitter: @ThamesAwash
www.ThamesAwash.com
 
Chris Bertram, Chairman 


Gillie Bolton,  Press/Media  
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Membership Renewal Reminder

Lots of WMC members have still not renewed their WMC membership, despite a reminder being sent out. 

If you still need to renew your membership, then please contact 
Phil Boys as soon as possible on philboys1@hotmail.co.uk

Thank you. 
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Brian Mitchell

Today, 27th April 2015, Brian Mitchell had a serious fall on his boat resulting in him breaking a leg in 2 places; both the tibia and fibula,  Brian seems to be in good spirits, and after 2 days in hospital for an operation to repair the breaks, he will be at home convalescing.  It appears the injury occurred when Brian fell down the engine hatch on Bibi.

We all wish Brian well and a speedy recovery, though he could be out of commission for 6 or more weeks!  The Commodore spoke to Sue, and on behalf of the club has offered any help that Sue and Brian might need over the intervening period of his recovery. 
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Please be aware that Chris Knight is currently experiencing email issues

Therefore, should you wish to contact Chris by email, he can currently only be contacted via Sue's email address, 
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... and finally

Does anyone else find it hard to think of decent meals that you can prepare on board your boat, owing to the limited amount of room for provisions that you can store?

If you have any decent recipes, or good ideas for easy to make meals on board, then please send them to the editor, so that they can be featured in future newsletters.

Send your ideas to: News_at_WMC@outlook.com 
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